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Our Opening Mass on Thursday 7 February was a special 
celebration to mark the beginning of our school year. It 
also gave us the opportunity to officially welcome the 
Year 7 class of 2019 and all other students who have 
joined this special educational community this year. Our 
Year 12 Student Leaders were also commissioned and our  
Pastoral Care Representatives and Middle School Student 
Leaders received their badges. Students who participated 
in Vinnies Buddies Days last year were also acknowledged and  
congratulated. Special thanks to Miss Dyer, Mrs Hore, and Mrs Wales for the work 
that they did to prepare this special celebration for us. Special thanks, too, to Mrs 
Tanna and members of the Chanel College staff, for joining with our Choir and Band 
to provide the music for our celebration.  
 

Our Swimming Carnival on Friday 8 February was a wonderful day! I could not help 
but marvel at the way that every student was involved. Competitive swimmers and 
swimmers who swim for leisure were in the pool doing their absolute best to earn 
points for their Houses, while those on the sidelines cheered with great gusto for 
their fellow House members in the pool. The Champion House for 2019 will be  
announced at our Whole College Assembly on Wednesday. Congratulations to all 
Chanel students, not only for their participation on the day, but also for being great 
ambassadors for our College by leaving the facilities at the pool clean and tidy at the 
end of the day. Special thanks go to Miss Kickbusch for coordinating the day and 
thanks too, to all staff members who worked so hard to ensure the success of this 
special event on our sporting calendar. 
 
STUDENT FREE DAY 
Wednesday 20 February will be a student free day due to the Bishop’s In-service 
Day. This important annual event provides the opportunity for staff from Chanel 
College to join with staff from Star of the Sea, St John the Baptist, and St Francis 
Catholic Primary Schools for a day of professional learning designed to support their 
work as educators in Catholic schools in the Diocese of Rockhampton. Please note 
that the College Office will be closed on this day. 
 

P and F Meeting 
All new and existing families are invited to attend our first P and F meeting of the 
year on Wednesday 13 February at 5.30pm. Please come along! 
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CHANEL NEWS 
TERM 1  

WEEK 3 
MON 11 February 

TUES 12 February 

SRC Meeting 

Year 12 GRIP Leadership  
Conference 
 

WED 13  February 

Whole College Assembly 
 

THURS 14 February 

Love Thy Neighbour Day 
 

WEEK 4 
Mon 18 February 

SRC Meeting 

Year 12 Retreat 

Roger & Chrissi Saunders 
Artists 
 
Tues 19 February 

Year 12 Retreat 

Roger & Chrissi Saunders 
Artists 
 
Wed 20 February 

Year 12 Retreat 

Roger & Chrissi Saunders 
Artists 

Bishop’s Inservice Day  

Thurs 21 February 

Roger & Chrissi Saunders 
Artists 
 
Fri 22 February 

Roger & Chrissi Saunders 
Artists 

STUDENT ABSENTEE  
HOTLINE 

4973 4791 

SCHOOL PHOTO DAY 

OFFICE CLOSED  

8.10-8.30am 
Due to Staff photography 

STUDENT FREE DAY 

Year 7 Parent  
Meet & Greet 
Year 7 Social 



 

 

Please Pray for... 

People in our community 
who are unwell or recovering 
from illness 

Peace and harmony in the 
Middle East as Pope Francis 
meets with people of other 
religions 

A year during which we will 
make a difference to someone 
each day 

People suffering from  
personal loss and the loss of 
livelihoods from the recent 
bushfires and floods 

 

Praise and 

Thanks for… 

 Civilians and defence  
personnel working to rebuild 
lives and to bring peace, unity 
and justice to many parts of 
the world 

Our volunteers who give  
tirelessly to assist  
communities affected by fires 
and floods  

A smooth beginning to the 
school year for our new  
students, and the help given to 
them by other students 

People who volunteered to 
be a prayer support person/
family for our Year 12  
students. 
 

If you have any  

requests for either of 

the above prayers, 

please leave your  

request at the Office. 

Good News 
Kath Hore - Mission & RE Support Officer 

Prayer Support 
Thank you to the many people who have offered prayer support for our Year 12 Students. Senior  
students appreciate prayers offered for them during their final year of school, which can be a stressful 
time for them. You should soon receive your letter of introduction from your nominated student, thank 
you once again.  
 
Bishop’s  In-service Day 
On Wednesday 20 February, Chanel staff will join with staff from other Catholic Schools in our area and 
people involved in Parish Ministries to reflect with our Bishop and invited speakers.  The focus for this 
year is “Our Care for our Common Home.” 

 
Year 7 Retreat 
Year 7 Students will be attending a Retreat Day at Tanyalla Conference Centre, Tannum Sands during 
Week 5. Core Groups A & B will attend on 25 February and Core Groups C & D will attend on 26 
February. This retreat gives students an opportunity to reflect on changes and constants in their life as 
they transition to high school. Retreat information and permission forms will be given to the  
students next week and it would be greatly appreciated if the permission slip could be returned 
promptly.  
 

Second Hand Uniform Outlet  
The Second Hand Uniform Outlet is open during first break, each Wednesday. Please enquire at the 
front desk in Student Services.  
Formal uniforms are $10.00 per item, sports uniform and house shirts are $5.00 per item and jackets 
sell for $25.00 each. All prices are negotiable. 
 
Donations are gratefully accepted and many thanks to those who have already donated. 

 

Thursday Mass  
Thursday Mass will resume in Week 5 
28 February – Mrs Miles’ Year 11/12 CMT Class 
 
 
Friday Night Youth Group 
The Our Lady Star of the Sea Gladstone Youth Group 
meets during the school term every Friday from 4.30 to 
6.00 pm at the Parish Hall and provides a safe,  
enjoyable and life giving environment for our high 
schoolers from Years 7 to 12. Students are invited to 
come along and join in for Fun, Fellowship and Faith 
Building. 

  

 



 

Opening Mass 



 

Commissioning of Leaders 



 

Mrs Paula Staunton 
 

Humanities & the Social  
Sciences (HASS) Happenings 

This day in history.... 
7 February - 1992 Maastricht Treaty signed by 12 countries 
from the European Community (EC) to create the European 
Union (EU) - with Brexit looming, this is something the present 
British Prime Minister probably wishes had not happened! 
 

In the Classroom 
This term in Tear 9 Geography, students are studying Biomes and Food Security. Using virtual reality, students 
completed a tour of different biomes including rainforests and deserts exploring and learning about the various 
plants and animals which are found in these major world landscapes. 
 
Mrs Paula Staunton 
Humanities and Social Sciences Curriculum Leader 
 



Sports News 
Kylie Kickbusch -  Sports Program Leader 

PORT Curtis Sport 
Port Curtis Trials.  The majority of  Port Curtis sporting trials will be held during Term 1. The dates for these 
trials can be found on the College website (with links to the Port Curtis calendars), Student Google Page 
(under the 'Sport @ Chanel' tab), on Parent Lounge (with links to the Port Curtis calendars) and in the Daily 
Notices. This year we will be using electronic nominations for Port Curtis trials. Students will have access 
(both at school and at home) to the nomination forms via the Student Google Page under 'Sport @ Chanel'. 
For the most up-to-date information about Port Curtis Sport, please 'like' the Port Curtis School Sport  
Facebook page. The Capricornia School Sport app can be downloaded from the Google Play app store and 
the  IPhone app store (links for both can be found on the Chanel College Website).  
 
If your child wishes to nominate for a trial, he/she must complete the relevant Google form. If a student has 
put his/her name down for a trial, I will forward (via their Pastoral Care folder) the Parent Consent and  
Medical forms. The Consent forms MUST be returned to the College by the due date as late nominations  
will not be accepted. Students nominating for Port Curtis trials should have the intention of making themselves available for  
Capricornia trials. Please note: 12 year olds (DOB 2007) will still compete in the Primary School Port Curtis trials. All nominations need to 
come through the College and the same procedures for nominations mentioned above apply to the 12 year old students. Term 1 is very 
busy with sporting trials for 12 year old and 13 – 19 years old students, so it is important to remind your student to listen to the  
Morning Notices for details of the upcoming trials.  

 

Mouthguard Policy 
In 2019, mouth protection is MANDATORY in the following contact sports:  
Australian Football (AFL), Hockey, Rugby League, Rugby Union and Water Polo. 
It is also recommended for Soccer.  
The Department of Education strongly recommends that students wear custom-fitted mouthguards.  

 
Wearing an appropriately designed and made mouthguard while participating in sport will protect against dental 

injuries.  Players of all ages involved in sports and activities where they are at risk of an injury to the face should protect their teeth with 
a properly fitted mouthguard. This includes sports where there is a risk of collision, falling and/or contact from other players or  
equipment such as balls, bats, sticks or racquets.  

 
Student medical forms for Port Curtis Sport now acknowledge the mandatory wearing of mouthguards for Australian Football (AFL), 
Hockey, Rugby League, Rugby Union, Waterpolo and the recommended use of them in Soccer. All parent/carers will have to sign this 
form stating that they understand and agree to follow this process. If students are competing in any trials for the above sports (except 
soccer),  they MUST have a mouthguard, or they will be unable to compete.  

 
These measures will also be enforced with Chanel College sport.  All students participating in Interschool Australian Football (AFL), 
Hockey, Rugby League and Rugby Union  MUST wear  mouthguards to play.  Training for Confraternity Rugby League and Rugby 7s will 
also require the mandatory wearing of a mouthguard – if a student does not have a mouthguard, he/she will not be permitted to train 
or play. 

 

For more information visit: (https://www.ada.org.au/Your-Dental-Health/Teens-12-17/Mouthguards ) 

 

 

 

 

2019 CARNIVAL CALENDAR 
Athletics  
Term 2 Week 3, 
Thursday 9 May &  
Friday 10 May 

Cross Country  
Term 1 Week 10,  
Friday 5 April 



 Careers News 
Leanna Crane 

Congratulations to Chanel College students, Madison Thompson, Jordan Currie and Tamika Burge, who  
  participated in work experience during the Christmas break.  
 

Thank you  Savour The Flavour, Kin Kora State School and Photopia for your continued support  
to our College students. 

Madison enjoying work experience at Savour The Flavour and Tamika with William at Photopia. 



 Careers News 
Leanna Crane 



NOTICES 

CAFÉCHANEL 

Wednesday 13 March 
Open 9.30am to 2.00pm 

 

Bring your friends and share Morning Tea or Lunch.  

To book email - susan_going@rok.catholic.edu.au 



 
 
 
 

 
KEEP UP TO DATE WITH WHAT”S  

HAPPENING  AT CHANEL 

 

Chanel College       

WEBSITE 
www.chanelcollege.qld.edu.au 


